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Welcome 

Those of you who read the September newsletter 
will have seen my thoughts on the national 
anthem. Interesting it was then that in September 
the newly elected leader of the labour party chose 
not to sing the national anthem at the Battle of 
Britain Memorial. Coincidence or what? On a 
slightly related theme, at the last GMH meeting 
one of our members handed me a copy of the 
latest edition of Private Eye in which there was an 
article headed UK Secular News. As a long time 
subscriber to Private Eye he said this was the first 
time anything to do with secularism had ever been 
reported in that publication. Times they are a 
changing. And the secularist/ humanist message 
will continue this month as I think you’ll see from 
the events outlined in this month’s newsletter.   

This Month’s Joke    

A fifteen year old Amish boy and his father were in 
a mall. They were amazed by almost everything 
they saw, but especially by two shiny, silver walls 
that could move apart and then slide back 
together again. 

The boy asked, 'What is this Father?'  

The father (never having seen an elevator) 
responded, 'Son, I have never seen anything like 
this in my life, I don't know what it is.' 

While the boy and his father were watching with 
amazement, a fat old lady in a wheel chair moved 
up to the moving walls and pressed a button. The 
walls opened, and the lady rolled between them 
into a small room. The walls closed and the boy 
and his father watched the small numbers above 
the walls light up sequentially. 

They continued to watch until it reached the last 
number… and then the numbers began to light in 
the reverse order.  

Finally the walls opened up again and a gorgeous 
24-year-old stepped out. 

The father, not taking his eyes off the young 
woman, said quietly to his son..... 

'Go get your Mother' 

(Thanks to vice chair, Guy Otten, for that one.) 

~~~~~ 

In Remembrance  
Sadly life isn’t always a laugh and as most of you 
will know from recent e-mailings, we have had to 
announce the death of one of our own members – 
Janet Higginson. The funeral was held on the 30

th
 

September and several GMH members were able 
to attend. Guy Otten, GMH’s vice chair and 
humanist celebrant, was asked to conduct the 
funeral and with the permission of Grant (Janet’s 
husband) we are able to circulate Guy’s funeral 
script, which I personally found very touching.  This 
script can be found on the GMH website here. 

(Incidentally this was Guy’s 100
th

 funeral as a 
celebrant.) 

Humanism in Action  
Richard Dawkins at The Lowry Monday Oct 26

th
   

A very successful GMH bookstall was held at the 
first RD event and subsequent book signing on 
14th September. We distributed loadsa [sic] 
leaflets and talked with many people. 
Congratulations to us all for a splendid turn-out by 
our members – a celebratory glass of beer all 
round! 

Richard is back at the Lowry on Monday October 
26th, but this time in the much larger Lyric Theatre 
- which seats 1700 people. Yes – seventeen 
hundred! 

Our stall will be twice the size and we will be 
dealing with a huge audience – so if you have not 
already done so, please contact me and join our 
merry bookstall throng! I’m looking to get a dozen 
members to people the stall and hand out leaflets 
– currently the following members have said they 
will be there: 

Next Meeting – 14th October 
Can Philosophy Provide Us with a Secular 
Account of the Idea of Evil– Dr Eve Goddard 

Many people think that the concept of evil, with 
its connections to satanic forces, has its roots in 
a theological picture of the world.  Some people 
infer that this concept has no place in a secular 
understanding of morality, and that it should 
therefore be abandoned.  Eve hopes to argue 
that a secular conception of evil is available to 
us, and that we need it if we're to be able to 
adequately describe our moral condition. 

Contributions 

We need to meet the cost of room hire and 
providing refreshments out of the collection at 
meetings. So we ask for contributions as follows, 
except at the first meeting attended:  members 
£2.50, students £1 and non-members £3.50.  In 
addition, tea or coffee and a biscuit is available 
for £1.50. 

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/fam.pdf
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Nigel, Reg, Carole, David (Kemmish), Richard, 
Christine, Rob, Douglas, Guy.  

If you’re able to, please get there for 7pm to catch 
the audience as they arrive. 

If anyone else can volunteer for what essentially is 
a joyous and fun experience – please contact me 
ASAP, Cheers, David. 

David is the GMH events organiser and can be 
contacted via email at: 
events@gmh.humanist.org.uk   

Meetings  

Last month’s meeting was a 
talk entitled The Right to 
Free Speech versus The 
Right to Insult by Anjum 
Anwar.  

Anjum started the session 
by stating that she believes 
in freedom of expression 
and free speech; she 
believes it’s critical for the 

development of societies. But it’s a question of 
how we exercise our freedom of speech, she said. 
She believes it has limits. Expanding on this she 
talked about the meaning of sharia which literally 
means ‘watering hole’, which in a desert setting 
could be seen as a life line. So sharia is seen as a 
way of offering a life line. Thus having to think 
about one’s duty (to others) not so much about 
one’s rights. This means that if she doesn’t 
undertake her duty to look after her neighbour she 
has not been good. Consequently she doesn’t 
believe she has the right to insult anyone, and 
questioned why anyone would have the need for 
such. 
At this point in the proceedings Anjum broke away 
from her prepared talk to answer what turned out 
to be a barrage of questions from the audience. 
And chair, I was called on to chair the questions, 
which meant I could no longer take notes. Here 
are just a few of the questions raised:  
• Is it right, from a free-speech perspective, to 

allow people to deny the holocaust (several 
believed it was)? 

• Why is it not ok to show a depiction of 
Muhammad, and if the reason is that of 
idolatry why do so many Muslims call their 
boys Muhammad. 

• If any question about the origins of Islam or 
Muhammad is going to be seen as insulting to 
Muslims then how can they be open for 
discussion? 

And there were many, many more. 
 

An interesting remark by Anjum during these 
questions was that she holds Muhammad in such 
high esteem that she loves him more than her own 
son. She also said that she doesn’t like to be called 
a liberal Muslim (she doesn’t know what it means) 
though the audience clearly felt she was. 
At times the questioning from the audience 
became quite heated but Anjum held her ground 
well and was assertive in her responses, which 
while being reasonably objective did not always 
seem to fully answer the questions to the 
satisfaction of the questioners.  

Upcoming GMH Meetings 

Nov 11
th

 Mark Twain Opera – a presentation about 
the opera and how it came about, including 
the connection with Richard Dawkins – 
Kevin Malone. (This event will as usual be 
held at Friends Meeting House.)     

Dec 11
th

 Acoustic Amnesty for Salford Women’s 
Aid  – this year GMH is again supporting 
Acoustic Amnesty’s December event. As 
with last year it’s at the Sacred Trinity 
Church in Salford. On the bill this time are 
Tracey Browne, Little Sparrow, Leonie Kate 
Higgins, Jacob H James and Becca Williams. 
The musicians will all be on stage together 
and will perform solo, duets and as an 
acoustic supergroup. Start time is at 7pm. 
As a fundraiser, this is a ticketed event (cost 
£8.80 including booking fee); tickets can be 
obtained here:  
http://www.wegottickets.com/event/3346
98  

In December we are also planning a social event 
and expect to include details in forthcoming 
newsletters. 

Holyoake Lecture 2015 

Nov 2
nd 

– Greek Tragedy and Humanism, with 
Natalie Haynes.  
This year the annual BHA sponsored 
Holyoake Lecture in Manchester will be 
given by writer, broadcaster and former 
comedienne, Natalie Haynes. Further 
information and advance tickets are 
obtainable from the BHA website: 
http://humanism.org.uk/holyoake2015  
Tickets are priced at £9 each (£7 for BHA 
members and students) via the website or 
£10 on the door. Doors Open 7pm; 
lecture starts at 7.30pm and ends 9pm. 
The venue is: 

mailto:events@gmh.humanist.org.uk
http://www.wegottickets.com/event/334698
http://www.wegottickets.com/event/334698
http://humanism.org.uk/holyoake2015
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Manchester Conference Centre  
78 Sackville Street 
Manchester, M1 3NJ 
United Kingdom 

Darwin Day Talk - 2016 

Feb 12
th 

 Save the date for what promises to be a 
very interesting talk by Dr Suzanne Schultz 
from the University of Manchester on a 
topic relating to evolution. Note: this 
replaces the regular 2

nd
 Wednesday 

meeting at Friends Meeting House.   

Other Meetings of Interest  

Human Rights Tour 2015 – 11th Oct. 

The British Institute of Human Rights in 
partnership with Amnesty International are 
putting on this evening talk which celebrates 15 
years of the Human Rights Act. It is an opportunity 
to find out how the Human Rights Act works and 
to learn the facts behind the media stories and 
political spin. The talk runs from 6.30 to 8.30pm at 
Cross Street Chapel, Cross Street, Manchester, M2 
1NL. Tickets are free from here – 
https://www.bihr.org.uk/Event/15-days-of-action-
evening-talk-manchester  

Humanist Discussion Group  

The Humanist Discussion Group meets on the third 
Thursday of the month. All are welcome; we meet 
at 8.15pm at The Waterhouse, 67-71 Princess 
Street, Manchester, M2 4EG. We are not booking a 
particular room but will aim to meet in a room at 
the far end of the building from Princess Street.  

The topic for the October meeting is Migration. An 
overview will be provided in a separate Discussion 
Group mailing. 

Note: the date of the meeting may be changed to 
22

nd
 October since the third Thursday this month is 

the day after the FMH meeting. 

Stockport Group Meetings 

The group meets on the third Wednesday of the 
month at 7.15pm for 7.30pm, currently in the back 
room at the Boar’s Head, 2 Vernon Street, SK1 1TY 
(near the Market Place). They also have regular 
social meetings on a Wednesday afternoon at 
Rhode Island Coffee Bar, 2 Little Underbank, 
Stockport, SK1 1JT (upstairs).  

For precise details of upcoming meetings and 
socials please refer to the GMH Meetup - 
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-
Humanists  

Greater Manchester Humanist Choir  

OK, you like singing. You’d love to sing in a choir 
but you’re not sure about your ability. Well don’t 
worry, everyone is welcome. So go on give it a go. 
What is there to lose? 

For details of rehearsals, venues and performances 
please visit the Meetup page here – 
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHum
anistChoir/ 

Links  
Here are a few links I think you might find 
interesting: 

LGBT Humanist website –  
http://www.thepinkhumanist.com/   

All scientists should be militant atheists –  
http://www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/all-
scientists-should-be-militant-atheists   

Atheists and agnostics outnumber Catholics and 
Protestants entering Harvard -  
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/acts-of-
faith/wp/2015/09/09/there-are-more-atheists-
and-agnostics-entering-harvard-than-protestants-
and-catholics/   

Think Atheist –  
http://www.thinkatheist.com/  

Thought for the day, vote for change -  
https://www.opendemocracy.net/100ideasforthe
bbc/thought-of-day/   

One Law for All disowns Passion for Freedom 
http://www.onelawforall.org.uk/passion-for-
freedom-isnt-western-but-universal/  

Orthodox Jews as bad as conservative Muslims and 
the Amish on strict dress code -  

http://www.secularism.org.uk/news/2015/09/orth
odox-jewish-state-school-bans-tv-and-the-
internet-from-pupils-homes-and-tells-parents-to-
dress-modestly   

Membership  
News: our Meetup Group now stands at 245 as at 

2/10/15; also our Facebook Group now has 
475 members. 

Subscriptions for 2015/16 are £15 waged; £10 
unwaged.  

If you’d like to become a member you can 
download our brochure which includes a 

https://www.bihr.org.uk/Event/15-days-of-action-evening-talk-manchester
https://www.bihr.org.uk/Event/15-days-of-action-evening-talk-manchester
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHumanistChoir/
http://www.meetup.com/GreaterManchesterHumanistChoir/
http://www.thepinkhumanist.com/
http://www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/all-scientists-should-be-militant-atheists
http://www.newyorker.com/news/news-desk/all-scientists-should-be-militant-atheists
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/acts-of-faith/wp/2015/09/09/there-are-more-atheists-and-agnostics-entering-harvard-than-protestants-and-catholics/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/acts-of-faith/wp/2015/09/09/there-are-more-atheists-and-agnostics-entering-harvard-than-protestants-and-catholics/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/acts-of-faith/wp/2015/09/09/there-are-more-atheists-and-agnostics-entering-harvard-than-protestants-and-catholics/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/acts-of-faith/wp/2015/09/09/there-are-more-atheists-and-agnostics-entering-harvard-than-protestants-and-catholics/
http://www.thinkatheist.com/
https://www.opendemocracy.net/100ideasforthebbc/thought-of-day/
https://www.opendemocracy.net/100ideasforthebbc/thought-of-day/
http://www.onelawforall.org.uk/passion-for-freedom-isnt-western-but-universal/
http://www.onelawforall.org.uk/passion-for-freedom-isnt-western-but-universal/
http://www.secularism.org.uk/news/2015/09/orthodox-jewish-state-school-bans-tv-and-the-internet-from-pupils-homes-and-tells-parents-to-dress-modestly
http://www.secularism.org.uk/news/2015/09/orthodox-jewish-state-school-bans-tv-and-the-internet-from-pupils-homes-and-tells-parents-to-dress-modestly
http://www.secularism.org.uk/news/2015/09/orthodox-jewish-state-school-bans-tv-and-the-internet-from-pupils-homes-and-tells-parents-to-dress-modestly
http://www.secularism.org.uk/news/2015/09/orthodox-jewish-state-school-bans-tv-and-the-internet-from-pupils-homes-and-tells-parents-to-dress-modestly


 

 
4 

membership application form from 
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/home/contact-us/. 

We offer 18 months membership for your initial 
subscription if you take out a standing order. To 
take up this offer, please complete the 
membership application and the standing order 
form which can be downloaded from the same 
link, and return them both to us with your cheque 
for your first subscription (plus any additional 
donation). The date of the first payment under 
your standing order should be 18 months after the 
date on which you complete the membership 
application form. 

Keep In Touch 
For more about what’s going on at GMH check out 
some of the links below. 

 http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-
Humanists  

 
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHuma
nists  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/5231173231/  

 

gmhumanists.blogspot.co.uk 

@gmhumanists  

  

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/  

Feedback  
If you would like to comment on this newsletter or 
send in suggestions for future content (jokes, 
articles, links, book reviews or whatever) please 
email the editor at: 
newsletter_editor@gmh.humanist.org.uk 

 

Graham Connell ð Editor and Chair of GMH 

 

http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/home/contact-us/
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHumanists
https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHumanists
https://www.facebook.com/groups/5231173231/
file:///C:/Users/Goldcrest%20Laptop/Documents/Humanism/Newsletter/gmhumanists.blogspot.co.uk
http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/

